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Virginia’s Blind Students Deserve a Quality Education Equal to Their Peers

The Problem:  Virginia’s Blind Students are Excluded from the Standards of Quality, Resulting in Excessive Case Load and Lower Quality Educational Experience
For all disabilities except for blindness, the Virginia Standards of Quality (SOQ) outline teacher pupil ratios and provide partial salary support for special education teachers to school divisions to ensure that students receive a quality education. School divisions are held accountable to meet these case load standards.  However, there are no case load standards for teachers for blind students.  With no SOQ funding and no case load standard to achieve, school divisions are incentivized to hire other teachers before hiring teachers for the blind. While some divisions fund teachers for the blind out of their own funds, it is not uncommon for teachers for the blind to have excessive case loads of 30-40 students.   As a result, blind students’ education is of lower quality and not equal to their peers.  For example, parents report that the school will not provide braille instruction or can only provide instruction for 30 minutes every two weeks. Moreover, children receive insufficient instruction in use of a long white cane and cannot travel with their peers.  Lack of class materials in an accessible format creates yet another significant academic barrier for the blind students of Virginia.  Without a doubt, Virginia’s blind students are struggling to receive the high quality education they deserve.

The Solution:  Support the Governor’s Budget Amendment to Close the Funding Gap
Since 2007, the General Assembly directed the Board of Education to include the blind in Standards of Quality, but has not provided the funding. In November 2012, the Board of Education has again recommended inclusion of Teachers for the Blind in Virginia’s SOQ formula. 

	# of Visually Impaired Students
	Current State Funding
	2012 Dept. of Education Estimate

	1000
	$0.5 Million
	$4.9 Million


The National Federation of the Blind of Virginia urges your support of the Governor's proposed budget amendment to fund adding visually impaired students to the Standards of Quality.  This funding would provide partial support for special education teachers who provide instruction in braille and independent travel along with making classroom materials accessible for students to improve participation in their classes.  Virginia’s blind students and their parents are eager for this support in order to have a fulfilling and successful academic experience equal to their peers.
*****

ABOUT THE NATIONAL FEDERATION OF THE BLIND

We are your neighbors, changing what it means to be blind.  The National Federation of the Blind is America’s largest and most active organization of the blind.  With more than 50,000 members, we are not an “agency” claiming to speak for the blind; we are blind people speaking for ourselves.  In Virginia, we are organized into local chapters in major population centers, and into various special interest divisions.  Through advocacy, peer support, scholarships, specialized literature, student seminars, free white canes, and much more, we do whatever it takes to promote full integration of the blind into society on terms of equality.  
�








2

[image: image2.png]X
National Federation
of the Blind

Of Virginia




